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New Minas Elementary School
                                                      34 Jones Road, New Minas

Nova Scotia, B4N 3N1
Phone: 902-681-4900 Fax: 902-681-4904
Website: newminaselem.ednet.ns.ca
Principal: Eric Trahan

E-mail: eric.trahan@avrsb.ca
Vice-Principal: Diana Dunn
E-mail: diana.dunn@avrsb.ca
Secretaries: Mary Gammon & Brenda Davison
E-mail: nmes@avrsb.ednet.ns.ca
Dear Parents and Guardians,

December brings with it the acknowledgement that our students have successfully completed their first term of school. Report cards have gone home and students have had their first official report of how they are doing academically and socially. We hope that parents and guardians have had an opportunity to discuss and share their child’s reports with them.  

In a continued effort to build community spirit around the school, the PTA and school staff invites you to attend our Tree Lighting Ceremony on Wednesday, December 16th between 6:00 to 6:45 pm. We hope that you will come out to have a hot chocolate, cookie and sing a few carols among family and friends.  Consider bringing a food bank donation as this will be the last day of our annual food drive. Thanks to all the families who recently supported our own Food Programs by buying Food For Thought tickets. 

Please note that early in the New Year, our school will begin using a new communication system called Alert Solutions. This system will allow us to contact you by email, phone and/or text message. We may use this system to inform you of school closures, emergencies and/or Safe Arrival Program, etc. In order to ensure that we contact you by the most convenient method, we will be sending home an information sheet today.  You will have two options for getting that information back to us. You can either send the sheet back to the school or you can log onto the Parent Portal and make any necessary changes yourself. If you do not currently have Parent Portal access, you can pick it up from the school during regular office hours (Note: all parents will be asked to provide photo id). The Parent Portal allows you to access your child’s report card, attendance, provincial assessment results, as well as the ability to make changes as to how we contact you through Alert Solutions. 

All the best in the New Year!
Eric Trahan, Principal
Notes from the Music Room – 
WINTER CONCERT
[image: image4.jpg]


The grade 3, 4 and 5 students (not including 2/3 Muttart) have been working on our winter musical which this year is called I Need A Winter Vacation which will take place in our school gym at 1:00 pm and 6:30 pm on Thursday December 3rd.
This show follows our students through a surprising and exciting time at school just before the holidays begin.

Students should arrive at school by 6:15 pm. Classrooms will not be open until then. 

All are welcome to our special winter presentation and we look forward to showing off our amazing talents to you.
Please note that the primary to grade 2/3 Muttart students will perform in the SPRING CONCERT on May 19th in the gym at 1:00 pm and 6:30 pm.   
Just a heads-up for you to mark Wednesday December 16th on your calendar. This is the date of our tree-lighting celebration and our choir will be performing two pieces for you to enjoy, as well as leading the carol singing. All are welcome. 
Olivia Frampton - Music Teacher
PTA

November was a busy month for the PTA, with Fall Fundraiser orders arriving, the winter clothing exchange, and the movie night… and that was all in one day! All of these events were successes and we’re so happy for those who took part!

December is going to be even busier with the Christmas Shopping Party December 14th & 15th and the Tree Lighting Ceremony December 16th at 6:00 pm. The Christmas Shopping Party is a chance for kids to get gifts for their immediate family members. The profits go towards gifts for families of the school in need of a little extra help around the holidays. Please help us with this event by way of donating items (especially for teens and men) or volunteering time to help with the event itself. Look for more information coming home in your children’s communication bags. The Tree Lighting Ceremony is a tradition where all school families are welcome to enjoy treats of the season. We give out a hot chocolate and cookie to everyone, the choir sings, and the school tree is lit. It’s a great time for families to get together. We hope you can all make it!

There is no PTA meeting in December, but we will meet again in January. 

Please join the ‘New Minas Elementary School PTA’ page on Facebook to keep current with what’s going on!

Erin Patstone, President NMES PTA

Lost and Found
Please note that we will be donating all the clothing in our lost and found bin to the Salvation Army on the last day of school prior to the Christmas break (Dec 18th).
New Minas Elementary School 
“Stop and Drop”
To ensure the safety of students, staff and parents we are asking for your cooperation in adhering to the appropriate speed limits and procedures when using the “Stop and Drop” area of New Minas Elementary School. 

1. Please drive slowly when dropping off and picking up students, and remember that, though we may be in a hurry to get on with our day, the safety of our students is paramount.  Students are always present.

2. Please make every effort to have your children enter and exit vehicles on the side closest to the curb.

3. Cars should not be left unattended. The flow of the traffic is greatly impeded by the cars that do not “stop and drop.” Parents and guardians wishing to accompany their children into the school or to visit at the school during drop off or pick up times can either park in the staff/visitor parking area of the school or at Marks Work Warehouse. 

Primary Registration
Primary Registration for students beginning Grade Primary in September 2016 (English and French Immersion Program) will take place on March 3rd & 4th.  Appointments should be made prior to these dates. Call 902-681-4900.
If you have a child who will be five on or before December 31st, 2016 and will be starting Grade Primary at New Minas Elementary School or you know of someone with a child who will be starting primary in September 2016, please notify the school at 902-681-4900 so that we may compile a contact list. 
French Immersion Program
A French Immersion Info Session is planned for parents considering or wishing to place their child in French Immersion at NMES next year on the evening of February 25th at 7:00 pm.  
A Note from the Guidance Office

Beginning December 2nd our school will be embarking on a peace project which will engage the school, family and greater community.  The “14 Days in December” initiative is to raise awareness of peaceful ways in our world.  Please watch for a family package to be sent home on December 1st.  Look forward to celebrating with you over this time.

Mary Hanneman, Guidance Counselor

Dress for the Weather 
Please ensure that your child is dressed appropriately for winter conditions.  

Appropriate footwear, a hat and mittens or gloves will keep students more comfortable when outdoors.  
Unless it is raining or too cold, all students will be expected to go outdoors to get some fresh air and some physical activity.

Unplanned Early Dismissals
A reminder to parents and guardians that as the weather becomes more unpredictable, AVRSB schools may have to close early.  Please keep your telephone numbers and addresses updated by calling our office 902-681-4900. This information is vital so that the school is able to contact parents/ guardians on the day of an unplanned early dismissal in order to communicate exactly when and where the child will be dismissed. Thank you so much for this.

Donations
Thanks to the Jungle Jim’s Restaurant,  Walmart, Atlantic Superstore, County Fair Mall, Rocky Mountain Christmas Tree U-Pick, Blomidon Nurseries, Briar Patch Nursery, House of Dough, Party Central, Kingstec Baking & Pastry Arts, Hoppers’ Yardworks, Trees Canada, Michelin  and all of the families who supported our Winter Clothing Exchange as well as the Christmas Shopping Party.
Scent and Nut Smart at NMES

NMES continues to provide a Scent and Nut Smart environment. 

Community Events
Breakfast at Sobeys

Every Child’s wish is to have Breakfast with Santa.  Kids ages 5 - 10 can enjoy Breakfast with Santa on Sunday, December 13th, 10am-12pm at Sobeys Community Room

After breakfast we’ll decorate some sugar cookies, just like Grandma’s. Please register at the customer service desk by Thursday December 10th.  Cost is $5.00 per child.
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